
 
 
 
 

Local Uniform Procedures 
Wolfreton School and Sixth Form College 

 
 

Trousers - Trousers must be of a length to sit in or around the shoe (no cropped/capri trousers). 

Blazers - Blazers must be worn when walking around the school site and in classrooms.  Permission 

should be sought from the classroom teacher to remove blazers within lessons.  During the summer, 

students are still expected to bring their blazers to the school every day, however a sensible decision 

will be taken daily, and when too hot, a clear message will be projected on screens in the Forum inviting 

students to remove blazers should they wish. 

House Tie – The Wolfreton House tie must be worn with the top button of shirt / blouse fastened.  7-8 
full stripes to be always showing.  Please confirm house colour before purchase. 
Jewellery - Students are advised not to bring any jewellery to school.  Additional items which does not 
meet the uniform policy will be confiscated and consequences will be issued in line with the Behaviour 
Policy.  Students who bring any items on-site must be aware that the school accepts no responsibility 
for any jewellery that is lost or stolen. 

Coats - Coats are likely to be required for inclement weather.  Coats decorated with inappropriate 
phrases / text are not permitted.  Coats must not be worn in the school building.  Hooded tops should 
not be worn as an alternative to a coat.  Sweatshirts / hooded tops must not be worn under blazers. 

Hats- Hats, scarves and gloves may be worn in cold weather.  In such weather they may be worn outside 
but must not be worn anywhere in the school building (except for religious observance or medical 
need). 

School Bag - Students are expected to bring a suitable school bag each day, large enough to carry their 
books / files. 

Pin Badges – School issued pin badges e.g. attendance recognition or student council badges may be 
worn on the lapel of the blazer.  Non-school issued badges are not permitted. 

Lost Property - All school uniform and PE kit should be clearly labelled with the student’s name to 
enable it to be identified in lost property if misplaced.  Any lost property is transferred to the Main 
Office, where it is held for a period of no longer than 6 weeks then donated. 

Maintaining standards - Students who choose not to follow the school uniform and smart-business like 
expectations can expect to be addressed through the Behaviour Policy.  Students will receive a first 
‘Warning’ and will be invited to rectify any issue that can be resolved immediately.  This includes 
removing any item deemed inappropriate by the school.  Where an aspect cannot be resolved, a young 
person can expect to be placed in Internal Exclusion until such time that the issue can be resolved. 


